The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 8:30 pm, on Monday, January 18, 2022, at their regularly scheduled meeting via Zoom, with Mayor Bowman presiding, Trustees Maloney, Moroney, Winward and Zhynovitch present. 

Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Bowman opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #8, in the amount of $42,090.11 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Trustee Winward, enacted all in favor. 

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the December meeting were approved by a motion from Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Maloney, enacted all in favor. 
 
Correspondence

Mayor Bowman read the following correspondence:

· NYS DOT re:  CHIPS reimbursement 
· NYS Urban Forestry Council re:  grant funds available 
· Putnam County Housing Corporation re:  Section 8 voucher program 
Mayor Bowman asked for the CHIPS allocation amount. Trustee Winward stated that there is an approximate balance of $60,000 in the CHIPS program. If we use $30,000 that will give the Village approximately $48,000 next year when funds are added. This won’t impact the budget as it was already planned to take the $30,000. Upon motion by Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Zhynovitch, enacted all in favor to use $30,000 in CHIPS funds. 

Reports

Mayor Bowman reported that the winter plows did a good job with the most recent snow event, and reminded residents to move their cars from the Village lots by the next day. Mayor Bowman also reported that there was a false fire alarm at the Putnam County Sheriff’s Department Sub-Station the previous week. 

Trustee Moroney mentioned that winter parking needs to be enforced. Mayor Bowman stated that he the PCSD will now ticket those cars that are illegally parked. 

Trustee Zhynovitch reported that the Pollinator Week and Mayor’s Pledge are now open and the application needs to be filled out. She proposed the Village commit and sign. Mayor Bowman stated the board will table this for the next meeting. 

Old Business

American Rescue Plan Act

Trustee Winward summarized ARPA, and recapped the latest board workshop. The Village will prioritize businesses and individuals impacted by COVID-19. She stated the board would continue to discuss the funds.

New Business 

Route 301 Speed Study/Pedestrian Safety

Mayor Bowman stated that he had written a letter back in May to then Sheriff Langley, regarding asking for increased speed enforcement. Trustee Moroney summarized how the Village ended up with the current speed limit. He stated that someone from the DOT should come and observe the speed conditions. 

Trustee Winward stated that key issues were identified at the workshop. These include:

· Change in speed limit
· Speed on Fishkill Road
· Pedestrian Walkway
· Enforcement – new Sheriff
· Tickets in Justice Court 
Trustee Winward stated that perhaps state officials could help us pursue the issues, in addition to talking to Sheriff McConville. Trustee Moroney stated that deputies have been ticketing. 

Independent Audit

Trustee Winward stated that conducting an independent audit every three years is best practice. 2018 was the last audit, so it is time to have a new one done. The clerk stated that she was waiting for a package and estimate from the firm we had used before. Mayor Bowman stated that the board will review. 

Short Term Rental Local Law Vote

Upon motion by Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor, the Board of Trustees moved forward with the vote. 

Trustee Maloney stated she would like to continue to discuss the 100-day limit, stating it would alleviate financial hardship and still maintain the integrity of the law. 

Upon motion by Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor, the Board of Trustees went forward with the Negative Declaration for SEQRA for the STR LL. Mayor Bowman read the Neg Dec. 

Mayor Bowman read the Short Term Rental Local Law Enacting Resolution. Upon motion by Trustee Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, the resolution to enact the final draft law passed 3-2. Voting was as follows:

Mayor Bowman		Nay
Trustee Maloney		Nay
Trustee Maroney		Aye
Trustee Winward		Aye
Trustee Zhynovitch		Aye

Mayor Bowman thanked Trustee Winward for her passion and commitment to the STR LL, and stated his hope that the board will fine tune the law. 

Open to the Floor

Mayor Bowman allowed questions from the floor. 

Tom Campanile agreed that speed is a problem, particularly between Fishkill Road and Peekskill Road. He stated his belief that speed zone signs do have an impact. Mayor Bowman stated that NYS wants a speed study. 

Tom Corless, as a former mayor for the Village, was able to give some history on both CHIPS use and the 301 speed issues. 

Adjournment

Upon motion of Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Zhynovitch, enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 9:03pm.





Respectfully presented, 



Melissa Harris 
Village Clerk
